PASTORAL COUNCIL – Feb. 1, 2012
Members Present: Cindy Livingston, Lynette Drake, John Schmitz, Jim Rupp, John Schmitz Karen Littleford, Charmaine Owens, Fr. John Titus, 
Maure Rupp (guest)

Unable to attend: Mary Padgett, Jim Grant, Eva Higgins, Ralph McCausland, 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm. Opening prayer and reflection were led by Karen Littleford.
Fr. John’s Report:

-Eucharistic Adoration will take place at Newman – Fri. Feb. 3 & 4th.  An icon of our Lady of Guadalupe will be on display with 4:00 pm being a holy hour.
-St. Vincent DePaul Trivia Night is this weekend with 20 tables already signed up.

-A play about the life of Blessed Frederick Ozanam, will be performed on March 3 & 4 as a fund raiser for St. Vincent. It was written by Geoff Zokal, an EIU student. A free will offering will be accepted.

-A Busy Person’s Retreat will be held at the Newman Center next week – Mon –Thurs.  

-Fr. John will be on vacation the week of Feb. 13 – no masses but Communion services will be offered.

-Newman will be hosting the Deanery Pro Life Mass, Mon., Feb. 20. A rosary will be prayed at 6pm and mass at 6:30 pm.

-A Soup Supper to benefit the work of St. Hedwig House is Sun., Feb. 26th at T-town 3:30 to 6:30 pm.

Charmaine’s Report

-Diocesan mandated ACRE test completed.

-Food Pantry Drive went very well last month. We will continue bringing in particular items the 1st weekend of every month.

-Women’s Retreat – Designed to Shine – Feb. 11th- many women already registered.

-Why Catholic sign up continues. Begins the week of Feb. 19th.

-Ministry Fair sign up sheets to be tallied before the end of February.  Lists will be sent to chairs.

-Mardi Gras Pancake Party to support the Holy Childhood Association will be held Sun., Feb. 19th after Mass.

-Catechist Appreciation Dinner to be held on Wed., Feb. 29th at the Charleston Country Club.

-RCIA Rite of Welcome & Acceptance was held on Jan. 28th.

Deacon Jim’s Report

Jim reported on what he has been doing this past month.

Youth Report:

No youth present.

Old Business:

The Ministry Fair surfaced names of those who are interested in serving on council. They are Allan Horney, Quinn Hussey, & Kay Endsley. They will be contacted. Lynette will contact Angie Buescher about 2 youth representatives, preferably younger members who aren’t so busy.

New Business

-The St. Charles Women will be offering their Easter Basket project again.  This year they will help 50 children, which total $1,500.

-Summer Start Up Raffle proceeds – projects will be looked into that could benefit. Some concerns voiced: carpeting in the church, handicap accessibility to different areas of the church, nicer chairs for the hall, fixing the accordion doors in the hall, etc.  This will be revisited.

-A Mass of Anointing will be held on Sat., March 3rd at 10:30 am.  Letters will be sent out to our homebound and rides will be provided.  A light lunch will be served.  Members of PC and Hospitality Ministry members will help with this.
-Choir bus trip to Notre Dame open to entire parish, March 24 – 25.

Three C’s
Compliments to Christina Yousaf and Terry Coulton for all they did to organize the Epiphany Dinner. It was amazing.  

Next meeting – Tues., March 7th .  Jim will do opening prayer

The meeting ending with a prayer at 8:10 pm
